South Dublin County Joint Policing Committee Report

The Joint Policing Committee met on Friday 21st September 2018 in County Hall, Tallaght
Documents presented at the meeting are available on the cmas system. 

Attendance: Committee Members:
Cllr. Deirdre O’Donovan (Chair); Cllr Paula Donovan;  Cllr Brendan Ferron; Cllr. Paul Gogarty (Mayor); Cllr Emma Hendrick; Cllr. Liona O’Toole; John Curran T.D.; John Lahart T.D.; Chief Superintendent Kevin Gralton; Chief Superintendent Finbarr Murphy; Colm Ward, SDCC; Gemma Carton, Garda Diversion; Ann Corrigan, PPN; Tara Deasy, PPN; Michael Noonan, PPN;
In attendance: Noreen Byrne, North Clondalkin, Lucan & Palmerstown LPF; Andy Lane, SDCC; Superintendent Brendan Connolly, An Garda Síochána; Superintendent Paul Dolan, An Garda Síochána; Superintendent Ian Lackey, An Garda Síochána;

Apologies: Cllr Louise Dunne, Cllr Paul Foley; Cllr Cathal King; Cllr Ed O’Brien; Cllr Mark Ward; Cathy Purdy

The following is summary of business of the JPC:

1
Minutes of the Last meeting

Agreed 

2
Scramblers & Quadbikes

Scrambler Taskforce: a Task Force covering the four Dublin Local Authorities has been formed to address ongoing issues in relation to scramblers and quadbikes. 

3
CCTV- Raheen Close & Willsbrook Park
The Report was noted and in relation to a community based CCTV scheme:

· The reluctance of the local authority to support any extension of the community based CCTV scheme

· The need for authorisation from Garda Síochána 

· That an applicant organisation needs to be identified.
4
Local Policing Fora Report
The joint report was circulated on behalf of the four local policing fora in Clondalkin, D12, North Clondalkin and Tallaght:

Clondalkin LPF
The Clondalkin section of the report was noted. 
D12 LPF: 
The D12 section of the report was noted 
North Clondalkin, Lucan and Palmerstown LPF: 
The North Clondalkin Report covered: 
· The local rally  and walk in North Clondalkin sent out a strong message by addressing intimidation in the community

· Palmerstown area , a meeting had been agreed with the Ballyfermot LPF to look at issues in the Palmerstown area policed from Ballyfermot Garda Station

· The LPF is holding a public meeting on the 11th October 2018

West Tallaght LPF: 
The West Tallaght report was noted.
Other LPFs: A Local Policing Forum in Lucan was raised and it was agreed that the funding issue around LPFs would be detailed and a report would be presented at a future JPC meeting. It was also noted that Adamstown needed to be considered

5
Garda Reports
Reports were circulated by Chief Superintendent Finbarr Murphy on behalf of the DMRW region and by Chief Superintendent Kevin Gralton on behalf of the DMRS region.  The reports covered:
· Stop and searches

· Business watch

· Parks and support around design

· Burglary figures

· Commission on Policing report

· Drug taking at festivals and impact on policing

· Extra community Gardaí and Garda on the beat
· ASBOs
6
JPC Strategic Plan 2016-2022 Progress Report


Report noted
7
Drug Subcommittee
Report noted
8
Any Other Business

Halloween: Report noted
Drug litter and drug tourism: around train stations with Clondalkin D&ATF campaign being launched
9
Upcoming JPC Meetings
The next meeting is set for: Friday 23rd November 2018.
 
